## **Meeting minutes**

Meeting title	Committee Meeting
Time and date	7.00 pm Tuesday 8 <sup>th</sup> December 2020
Chairperson	Allan opened the meeting at 7.00 pm
Attendees	Yvonne Campbell, Judy Sheehan, Syd Wheatley, Joanne Logan, Gary Govan, Allan Peake, Julie Challen, Martin Rose, Russell Stanfield

ltem				Action			
1	Apologies:						
2	Declaration of Conflict of Interest: None						
3	Confirmation of Previous Meeting Minutes:						
	Proposed Motion:						
	'That the meeting minutes for the Committee meeting held on 17 <sup>th</sup> November 2020 be accepted						
	as a true record.'						
		Moved: Judy SheehanSeconded: Martin RoseCarried/Failed					
	Business arising	g from Previous Minutes:					
4	CORRESPONDE	NCE IN					
	Date	Received from	Subject				
	18/11/20	Kerry Masters	Membership enquiry				
	20/11/20	Frank Pescod	Masters photos				
	25/11/20	Maroondah CC	Renewal of Food Safety license				
	26/11/20	VGL	Penalty for Australasian GC				
	26/11/20	Bob Canet	Query on AOA notice for AGM				
	27/11/20	Ron Robinson	Trophies required				
	27/11/20	John Dupe	Query on AOA notice for AGM				
	28/11/20	Murray Parker	Query on score				
	29/11/20	Allan Beacom	Query on ruling – 2 <sup>nd</sup> hole				
	Mid Nov	Various members	Response to Sec. email				
	04/12/20	VGL	Affiliation fees				
	04/12/20	Greg Kennedy	Request for membership form				
	Late mail in:						
	CORRESPONDE	NCE OUT					
	Date	Addressed to	Subject				
	19/11/20	Kerry Masters	Membership details				
	19/11/20	Unfinancial members	Enquiries				
	21/11/20	Maria Kohut	Updated ladies list				
	22/11/20	New members	Welcome to RGC				
	26/11/20	All Members	Notice of Xmas breakup/AGM				
	26/11/20	Bob Canet	Response to query				
	26/11/20	All members	Opening of rooms				
	28/11/20	All members	Booking sheet change + ruling				
	28/11/20	John Dupe	Response to query				
	1/12/20	All members	Sale at Golf Club				
	04/12/20	VGL	Disappointment of GA				

5	<ul><li>to the COVID situa</li><li>Alan Beacom notif</li><li>Various members</li></ul>	cil did no ation. fied the h question ere advis	t charge for the nazard on the 2 ned if there wou ed that there v	e 2021 renewal of o <sup>nd</sup> hole was deemed uld be a reduction in vould be no reducti e case.	d part of the cou n fees due to the	rse. COVID	
	Unfinancial members (mad	la in activ	(0);				
			-				
	<ul> <li>Left club, with or v</li> <li>Deceased – 1</li> </ul>	without r	eason – 30				
	<ul> <li>Deceased – 1</li> <li>Moved from Social</li> </ul>	1_1					
	<ul> <li>Moved from social</li> <li>Moved to Social –</li> </ul>						
		5					
	New members – 5						
	Current membership status Ordinary – 230 Senior – 48 Life – 14 Intermediate – 1 Junior – 1 Social - 54 New Members Name	s: <b>348</b> Joining Fee	Application Date	Previous Club	Home Club	Approved	
	Robert Mackwell	Yes	28/11/20		Ringwood	Yes	
	Shane Tonna	Yes	30/11/20		Ringwood	Yes	
	Inductions to be followed u Motion: 'That the applicati Moved: Gary Govan	ons for R			-	d/ <del>Failed</del>	
	Motion: 'That the Secretar	y's repor	t is noted and a	approved.'			
	Moved: Gary Govan		Seconded: Y	vonne Campbell	Carrie	d/ <del>Failed</del>	
	Business Arising from Secr	etary's R	eport:				
6	<b>Finance:</b> Yvonne advised that she ha that one should be availabl about associated bank fees per month rental fee for th installation.	e for inst Yvonne	allation in the advised that the	next week or so. In here would be a 1%	n response to a q charge on receip	uestion ots and \$20	

	Proposed Moti	on.						
	-		noted and approved.'					
	<b>Noved</b> : Yvonn	e Campbell	Seconded: Judy Sheehan	Carried/ <del>Failed</del>				
1	Business Arisin	g from Financ	e Report:					
	•							
	Match:							
	<ul> <li>Saturday Golf - Tee bookings - Martin referred to the survey of members conducted by Vice-Captain Nic Walton in relation to Tee time booking for Saturday golf and advised</li> </ul>							
		-	made so that bookings will now op					
		-	ch competition day.					
	• The M	i-Score App ha	s been trialled by a few members v	who have said that they like the				
	-		n choose to use it if they wish they	will however need to pay an				
		fee of \$17.	nt Stack and Nic Walton addressing	the issues such as Managors and				
	food.	inant Gon Gra	in stack and the water addressing	the issues such as managers and				
1	<b>Motion:</b> 'That t	he Match repo	ort is noted and approved'.					
	<b>Noved</b> : Martir	Rose	Seconded: Gary Govan	Carried/ <del>Failed</del>				
	Business Arising from Match Report:							
	c. Com. C							
	-	pass a copy or	t there was document written abou to Martin	It pennant processes that he				
			re would or should be a designated	manager for each team who				
			position managers regarding allocat	-				
	ocial:							
			resentation Luncheon – Still waitin					
			acity will increase beyond the 50 pe	-				
-			not be playing on the day but atten or 16th October 2021. Deposit due					
	-		ng out a flyer prior to Christmas for					
			on be paid by January 31st.					
			is almost complete. Please forward	d anything you have for inclusion				
			s by the 11th Dec.					
	-		l Day – January 30th 2021. Will wai	it and see what the COVID				
	situation is before organising any catering for this day.							
ľ	Motion: 'That the Social report is noted and approved'.							
	Noved: Jo Log	an	Seconded: Judy Sheehan	Carried/ <del>Failed</del>				
I								

9	House and Bar:						
	Honour Board to be completed soon						
	<ul> <li>Great start to the opening of the bar – small loss on till report</li> </ul>						
	Motion: 'That the House and Bar report is noted and approved'.						
	Moved: Syd Wheatley Seconded: Judy Sheehan Carried/Failed						
	Business Arising from House and Bar Report:						
	Action						
	Martin to provide "hole in one "details to Syd.						
10	Ladies:						
	On 26 <sup>th</sup> November we had two very happy lady members - Viv Binedell had a 'Hole in One' on the 16th Hole and Trish Perry had an 'Eagle' on the 9th Hole. Congratulations to both Viv and Trish.						
	Maria has sent an email to the ladies re:						
	- The Rule clarification on the 2nd Hole.						
	- A reminder that we can now enter the clubhouse and bar and re sent the 'COVID rules for the clubroom.						
	We are getting more ladies coming back to play now, especially now that masks aren't mandatory on the course now.						
	The VGL have started things rolling about the Pennant for 2021, we are hoping to get two lady teams.						
	Motion: 'That the Ladies report is noted and approved'.						
	Moved: Julie Challen Seconded: Jo Logan Carried/Failed						
	Business Arising from Ladies Report:						
11	General Business:						
	Yvonne Campbell						
	<ul> <li>Vouchers and keeping proper records of ins and out. There was some discussion but nothing resolved. This will continue to be reviewed.</li> </ul>						
	Gary Govan						
	<ul> <li>Still working on NBN. Also has followed up with Telstra regarding the broadband. Not a lot of joy so far but will continue to pursue matters.</li> </ul>						
	Business Arising from General Business:						
	The President thanked members for their input and closed the meeting at 8.25 pm						
	Next Meeting: 7:00pm Tuesday 12 <sup>th</sup> January 2021 at the RGC clubrooms.						